CITY OF SPRINGVILLE CITY COUNCIL REGULAR MEETING December 6, 2010 6:15 PM

ROLL CALL:

Present: Members: Herbert Toles, Hugh Marlin, John Coyne, Wayne Tucker, David Jones,

Mayor William Isley, Katrina Hennings, Brian Skinner

Absent: None

Mayor William Isley called the regular meeting to order and gave the invocation. John Coyne led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Presentation to James Hill

The city council presented flowers to James Hill in memory of his grandmother Marilyn Sue Walker Hill who passed away recently.

Approve Minutes of November 15 Regular Meeting

David Jones made a motion to approve the minutes of the November 15, 2010 regular council meeting. Herbert Toles seconded the motion. All voted aye.

Resolution 2010-33 Supporting Northern Beltline Project

Wayne Tucker made a motion to adopt Resolution 2010-33 supporting the Northern Beltline Project. John Coyne seconded the motion. All voted aye.

Resolution 2010-34 Install No Texting Signs on State Right-of-Way

Herbert Toles made a motion to approve Resolution 2010-34 to enter into an agreement with the State of Alabama Department of Transportation for installation of no texting while driving signs on the state right-of-way. Katrina Hennings seconded the motion. All voted aye.

Approve Timber Contract for Sports Park Project

David Jones made a motion to approve a contract with Wolf Creek Timber for removal of trees from the sports park property. John Coyne seconded the motion. All voted aye. Mayor William Isley said that he had obtained quotes from three companies and that Wolf Creek Timber offered the highest price per ton for the timber.

Police Building Project

After discussion on different options for removal and relocation of the existing building and construction of a new building on the Walker Drive property, Mayor William Isley appointed Greg Charles, Norman Yeager, Hugh Marlin, David Jones, Brian Skinner, and Wayne Tucker to a committee to study the project and report back to the council at the January 4 meeting. Wayne Tucker made a motion to table the discussion until that date. Herbert Toles seconded the motion. All voted aye.

Award contract for Liner Maintenance Project

David Jones made a motion to award the contract on the liner maintenance project at the wastewater treatment plant to Harmon Engineering & Contracting Co., Inc. as recommended by John Bowlin of Jones, Blair, Waldrup and Tucker Inc. Hugh Marlin seconded the motion. All voted aye.

Add December 27 to Christmas Holiday Schedule

David Jones made a motion to add December 27 to the Christmas holiday schedule for city employees. Katrina Hennings seconded the motion. All voted aye.

Mayor's Report

Mayor William Isley reported that longevity pay for employees will be paid within the week.

Mayor William Isley invited everyone to attend the decoration of the Christmas tree in at Big Springs Park on Friday, December 10 at 11:00 a.m.

Mayor William Isley reported that the Commercial Development Authority is negotiating sale of a piece of property near WalMart to a local physician for a dialysis center.

Mayor William Isley said that he and several council members had visited the splashpad in Gardendale and that a presentation of a similar project for Big Springs Park would be made in January.

Mayor William Isley said that the Argo food bank held a roadblock and raised approximately \$1500.00 for the food bank, which is serving a large number of Springville residents.

Mayor William Isley said that he has been contacted by the principal of Springville Elementary School regarding sale of a synthetic marijuana product at local convenience stores. Mayor Isley said that he wanted to make the council members aware of this product, although the city cannot take any official action because the product is being legally sold.

Wayne Tucker discussed the CDBG project and the need to wait on letting contracts until all state permits have been granted.

Herbert Toles asked that a sign blocking view of the street at Handymart be removed.

Herbert Toles said that Mr. Hamilton on Brooks Lane had contacted him regarding tree limbs not being removed and the need for a dead end sign on the street.

Richard Harvey said that the fire department would be attempting to block off the Crown Binder building during the Christmas parade.

With no further business to come before the council, David Jones made a motion to adjourn. Katrina Hennings seconded the motion. All voted aye.

Attest:		
City Clerk	Mayor	